BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

November 10, 2014

“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne, Steve Palmer
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Deputy Chief Bryan Bochinski, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Charles Spakowski, Mike Rich, Martin Swan, Hunt Voelker, Phil Visintainer (Town Council), Marty Voelker
Chairman Brett Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to approve the regular meeting minutes for October 20, 2014.  Voted 3-0 in favor with Steve Palmer abstaining.  
Public Remarks:  None
Approval of Bills/Budget Report: None 
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications:   None
Unfinished Business:  

A) Fire Marshal violation follow-up re: fire houses: Fire Marshal Klotzbier stated that most of the violations he cited have been corrected.  Outstanding are the emergency lighting and emergency notification systems and bringing the smoke detectors up to par.  Chief Voelker has quotes for these for each fire house. He will send them to the Commissioners to be discussed at the December meeting.
B) Ladder Truck project update: Deputy Chief Bochinski reported that 3 vendors have been met with or are in the process of being met with for the second time. Quotes received so far are between $825,000 – just under $900,000.  
Chairman Salafia stated that the Board will be presenting actions regarding the JLN Report at the Town Council meeting on Thursday November 13.  They will also talk about the need for a Ladder Truck and to fix the dry hydrants and are encouraging the membership to show up in support.    
New Business: Chief Voelker stated that the thermal imaging cameras need new batteries.  He would like to purchase 5 at $70 each.  A motion was made by Eric Germain and seconded by Darin Hurne in favor of approving the funds for the purchase of the batteries from Fire Tech and Safety.  Voted 4-0 in favor.
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Darin Hurne and seconded by Eric Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 p.m..  Vote 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
